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THE MARTIN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

REGULAR MEETING

April 12, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Board of Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, April 12, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  President Paul R. George was unable to attend.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense; Greg Jones, SIDC; Josh & Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal and Humane Society; Teresa Fuhrman and Chris Goller.  
Commissioner Gregory called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of March 29, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  
Greg Jones, SIDC, brought before the Commissioners additional partnership agreements concerning the Workforce Development Grant.  The Commissioners signed and approved the agreement with WestGate Authority at a previous meeting.  The partnership agreements are necessary because each partner will be contributing to the local match.  Commissioner Boyd made the motion to approve the following partnership agreements with Greene County Redevelopment Commission-$5,000; Daviess County Commissioners-$12,000; Vincennes University-$72,000; Lawrence County Commissioners-$12,000 and UTWI-$7,000.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  Jones updated the Commissioners on the progress of the grant.  The release of funds should be next week with classes to start in May.  Once the funds are released, Jones will return with contracts for administration and class room duties.  
Sheriff Travis Roush submitted the CodeRED contract for approval. CodeRED is an emergency notification system for all county residents.  The term of the agreement will be for three years.  County Attorney Lett had no legal objections.  The notification system will cost the county $6,320 per year and the additional weather warning system will be $2,000 per year.  The notification system will be funded through Public Safety LOIT fund.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the CodeRED contract for a total of $8,320 per year for 3 years.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The system will be available soon and Sheriff Roush will market the system to educate the citizens.  There are currently 49 inmates and 1 DOC.  

Josh and Courtney Hughett submitted the Humane Society Quarterly report for review.  The recent fundraiser netted $5,755.  

Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett submitted his two-week work schedule.  There are currently nine leaks in the highway garage roof.  The Commissioners requested Superintendent Padgett acquire a quote for repair and also for one to replace the nails with screws.  Bridge Inspections have finished up and due to findings in those inspections, object markers will be placed at bridges across the county.  Drivers, especially farmers, need to be aware of these object markers. Due to dead trees falling over our property line near the rock garage, Superintendent Padgett was requested to receive bids to cut the trees down.  The removal of the trees is considered an emergency situation and will be handled as soon as possible.  Superintendent Padgett submitted paperwork concerning Phase II of Bridge Inspections and the Annual Report.  The department received 8 applications for part-time help.  The Commissioners will meet in Executive Session prior to the Solid Waste meeting on Wednesday, April 20, 2016 at 5:15pm to review the applications.  Superintendent Padgett also requested the ability to hire another CDL driver.  
Chris Goller came before the Commissioners to request that a section of H. Jones Lane be closed.  The section is approximately a quarter of a mile and there are no other homeowners beyond the closure point.  He currently has a gate up to keep trouble out.  County Attorney Lett will assist Goller with the appropriate paperwork to start the procedure for the request.  

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, updated the Commissioners on new office space for her department.  At the last Council meeting they approved the funds needed to move to the soon to be vacant Hawkins Health Center.  Director Collins anticipates a June move in date.  She also thanked the Commissioners for all their support with the project.  

Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense, informed the Commissioners of a Weather Spotter Class to be held Thursday, April 21, 2016 at 6:00pm at the Civil Defense Building.  

Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism report and minutes on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

Commissioner Gregory read the Veteran’s report for March submitted by Linda Dillon, VSO.  

The Commissioners received an invitation from the Marantha Tabernacle.  

Auditor Roush reminded the Commissioners that even though the two-day jury trial scheduled on April 19 & 20 has been postponed, there are still space issues in the Courthouse.  An Executive Session with the Council will be scheduled soon.  
Attorney Lett submitted 2 rent renewal leases between the 4-H Council and Martin County for the Soil & Water and Extension offices.  Both leases are for a 5-year agreement with the amount of the rent remaining the same at this time.  The 4-H Council will have the right to negotiate the rent with the county each year.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve both leases with the 4-H Council for a five year time period at $271.50 a month for Soil & Water and $150 a month for the Extension.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:48 with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, April 26 at 6:00pm.  
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